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MINUTES OF THE 

MOUNT HOLYOKE COLLEGE

STUDENT-ATHLETE ADVISOTY COMMITTEE (SAAC)

Sunday, February 12, 2012 – Kendade 305 – 7 p.m.

Participants:

Annabel Barrett, Basketball

Jocelyn Portmann, Basketball

Allison Slysz, Basketball

Rose Donahue, Crew

Deanna Hart, Crew 

Cori Magnusson, Crew

Cara Murphy, Crew

Lucia Garcia, Cross Country

Liz MacLauchlan, Cross Country

Ella Pittman, Equestrian

Flynn Vickowski, Equestrian

Laura Von der Porten, Equestrian 

Chrissy Boyles, Field Hockey

Laura Murphy, Field Hockey

Lee Anglin, Golf

Madi Mendiola, Golf

Meghan Fuery, Lacrosse

Kirsten Kilburn, Lacrosse

Liz Malenfant, Soccer

Hannah Yee, Soccer
Samantha Rosado, Squash
Joselyn Auxer, Swimming and Diving

Vicky Gavin, Swimming and Diving

Sarah Anischik, Tennis

Nahrhee Han, Tennis

Naomi Miller, Track & Field

Hannah Sawyer, Track & Field

Kathryn Brummer, Volleyball
Kristina Weld, Volleyball

Stephany Yang, Volleyball

Stephanie Roses, CBL/Peck Liaison

Jasmine Haddad, SGA Liaison

Lori Hendricks, Athletics Administration

The meeting was called to order at 7:02 p.m. eastern time by the chair, Kathryn Brummer.  All members were present as noted above.  

1. Welcome. 
· Ms. Brummer brought the SAAC to order and welcomed new representatives.

2. Approval of the Sunday, January 29, 2012 minutes.
It was VOTED

“That the minutes of the Sunday, January 29, 2012 meeting be approved as distributed.”
3. SGA Update.
Ms. Haddad gave representatives an update from the SGA meetings. SGA approved the budget for this year and special funding is now open to organizations. Ms. Haddad noted that President Pasquerella will be in attendance at the next SGA meeting and that the “Agents of Change” Leadership Retreat is accepting applications until March 9. Dr. Hendricks encouraged representatives to partake in this experience. Any other updates from the SGA meetings are and will be posted on the NewsFlush flyers.

4. NCAA Legislation Results.
Ms. Magnusson updated representatives on the legislation results from the 2012 Division III NCAA Convention in January. Ms. Magnusson highlighted a few proposals that were of interest to the group. Proposal No. 3 regarding mandatory sickle cell testing was referred to the NCAA Committee on Competitive Safeguards and Medical Aspects of Sports for further review. Proposal No. 6 regarding a mandatory day off with strength and conditioning coaches was withdrawn. Proposal No. 7 regarding the allowance of all types of electronic transmittance between coaches and recruits was withdrawn. Proposal No. 8 regarding the allowance of text messaging between coaches and recruits was adopted and is effective immediately. Proposal No. 10 regarding the exclusion of one postseason championship from the declared playing season was withdrawn. Please refer to Supplement No. 3 in the Agenda Packet to view the rest of the results. 
5. Subcommittee Meetings.
Subcommittees were asked to meet briefly and schedule individual meetings during the week of February 19. Executive board liaisons met with their respective groups to advise and schedule meetings as well. Dr. Hendricks emphasized that she was very excited for the multitude of ideas but intimated to focus on only one or two tangible goals for this year. 

6. Discussion of Game Environment and Sportsmanship in NEWMAC.
Ms. Brummer led a discussion touching on game environment and good sportsmanship in the Conference. Representatives were asked to talk about any issues they encountered regarding poor conduct in the game environment. Representatives suggested that Mount Holyoke be the prime example of good sportsmanship through receipt of the NEWMAC Sportsmanship Award. It was also expressed that more intensity from fans and direct support for the team, rather than targeting individuals, would help show other teams this effort. Dr. Hendricks suggested that this issue be brought to the attention of the NEWMAC SAAC to discuss the boundaries of sportsmanship and game environment.

7. Planning of National Student-Athlete Day, April 6, 2012.

Ms. Brummer asked representatives to brainstorm ideas for the upcoming National Student-Athlete Day for programs, t-shirts, etc.  Ms. Brummer reminded representatives of last year’s festivities, which included a flash mob and choreographed dance that attracted a local news crew. Dr. Hendricks also gave a brief history of Title IX. The following ideas emerged:

· Planning a spirit week or pep week;

· Hosting a Lyon’s Pride dinner with paw-print cupcakes or blue food;

· Decorating the inside of Blanchard;

· Having a panel of women athletes the week before or after, could be alumnae;

· Speaker in the fall could be alumnae who lived Title IX;

· Going through archives and posting flyers or “Athletics Through the Years” in the Blanchard Art Gallery;

· Posting informational flyers about how Title IX directly affects Mount Holyoke; 

· Table tents with information/history of Title IX;

· Screening of “Hero for Daisy” rowing video about Title IX with snacks; 

· Using the greens on campus to host an outdoor event; and

· Inviting Paws, the mascot, to make an appearance on National Student-Athlete Day.

8. Flag Football Update.
Ms. Vickowski updated the representatives about the Flag Football Tournament, which is set for April 22. Funding for the event was approved. Ms. Vickowski reviewed the event’s details, which included having two semifinal matches and a final match with an exhibition game for faculty, staff, and coaches to participate in between. Four different teams will be organized and composed of varsity and club teams. The event will be hosted on Skinner Green. Ms. Vickowski noted that the time of the event is to be announced and the golf game of the week will be taken into consideration while determining that. 

9. Announcements.
· Ms. Brummer reminded representatives of the Basketball Game of the Week on February 18.

· Dr. Hendricks announced that the deadline for the NCAA Careers in Sports Conference application is due by February 17. She highly recommended that any students interested in a sports profession to consider it, as well as the SGA “Agents of Change” Leadership Retreat.

· Dr. Hendricks requested that remaining representatives who have not signed the job descriptions located in their binders to do so.

10. Future Meetings.
· Sunday, February 26 from 7 – 8 p.m. (Kendade, 305)

· Sunday, March 11 from 7 – 8 p.m. (Kendade, 305)

· Sunday, April 1 from 7 – 8 p.m. (Kendade, 305)

· Sunday, April 15 from 7 – 8 p.m. (Kendade, 305)

· Sunday, April 29 from 7 – 8 p.m. (Kendade, 305)

11. Adjournment.  The meeting was adjourned by Ms. Brummer at 7:55 p.m.

#  #  #  #  #
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